


Audiologists generally are involved in others areas of their skill set and may not be willing or 
available to take on these assessments. 
 
I would also like to comment on the timing of this comment period.  It was put forward at a 
time of the year when most are on leave or following other end of year activities.  This has 
limited the time for a full understanding to be gained and may skew the input received even if 
they are aware of the proposal. 
 
The standards listed in Appendix 3 do need to be reviewed.  No reference is made to the 
ISO389 series and AS/ISO 8253.  These are current for audiological testing methods and 
conditions as well as giving the offsets for calibration purposes.  This review should be 
separate from this proposal and involve those in the industry who are across the standards 
applicable. 
 
It is also odd that WorkCover in Western Australia are proposing dropping baseline testing, 
when this is being introduced in other States. 
 
I would like to raise a point in regards to the noted differences between Baseline tests and 
those conducted by an audiologist.  There may be differences but the cause needs to be 
looked at.  There is a problem in the initial process that was setup for testing under the Act. 
Despite it being stated in the Australian Standards that the use of Noise Excluding Headsets 
will introduce errors and they should not be used for compensation purposes, this was still 
allowed.  Subsequent tests by an audiologist have to be performed using equipment 
approved for full audios only.  These are not approved if they use enclosures.  This has 
resulted in these errors being present mainly due to WorkCover allowing the use of these 
enclosures and not due to the testers methods.  The reasoning used to allow this was to 
reduce the cost to industry in complying. A similar rationale as being proposed here! 
 
I trust that you will give consideration to these comments and feedback where appropriate. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Ian Wheeler 
Owner/Director 
Precision Acoustics. 
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